
DEREHAM TOWN COUNCIL 
 

          21st March 2023 
 
 
At the Annual Parish Meeting held at Dereham Memorial Hall on Tuesday 21st 
March 2023 at 7:30pm 
 
Present: 
Elected Representatives: Town Councillors: Deputy Mayor of Dereham P Morton 
(Chairman of the meeting), H Clarke,  P Duigan, S Green, A Greenwood and  L 
Monument. 
 
Residents of Dereham in attendance: D Spencer, Kevin Green, Melanie 
McEvansoneya, Tim Cara, Ken Hawkins, Carolyn Coleman and Peter Wade-Martins. 
 
Also in attendance: Town Clerk T Needham and Deputy Town Clerk Jillian Barron. 
 
The Deputy Mayor of Dereham, Councillor P Morton welcomed everyone to the 
meeting. 
 

1. To receive apologies for absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors A Brooks, C Bunting,  
K Cogman, H King, H Jones-Seymour and T Monument. 
 

2. To receive agenda items from people who are registered to vote in the 
civic parish of Dereham 
No items were received. 
 

3. Presentations by local groups/organisations 
The following groups gave a short presentation of their work and 
achievements: 

• Dereham Saints 

• Dereham Mens Shed 

• Wellspring Family Centre 

• Friends of Dereham Memorial Hall 

• Walkers are Welcome 

• aboutDereham 

• Dereham Heritage Trust 
 
After all the presentations the Chairman thanked all the organisations for their 
hard work and commitment to making Dereham a better place to live. 
 
 
 
 
             
 

Chairman 


